## Mayor's Report For February 1, 2016 Assembly Meeting

**1. Seeking Letters of Interest:** The Borough is seeking letters of interest from Borough residents willing to serve on the following Boards/Commissions until the October, 2016 Municipal Election:

Hospital Board – 2 vacant seats Planning Commission – 1 vacant seat

Letters of interest may be addressed to the Borough Clerk and emailed to <a href="mailedtogdthompson@petersburgak.gov">dthompson@petersburgak.gov</a>, mailed to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833, or dropped off at the Borough Administration office in the Municipal Building.

- **2. Ruth Sandvik Day Proclamation:** Longtime Petersburg resident Ruth Sandvik will celebrate her 100<sup>th</sup> birthday on February 8, 2016. In her honor, I hereby proclaim February 8, 2016 as Ruth Sandvik Day.
- **3. Reminder:** The second meeting of February has been rescheduled to Monday, February 22, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. due to Assembly member travel and participation in the Alaska Municipal League conference in Juneau February 15 17.
- 4. **Meeting with ADOT&PF:** A letter was sent to Commissioner Luiken with ADOT&PF regarding the Papke's Landing, Kupreanof, and Entrance Island docks as discussed in our last Assembly meeting. While we are in Juneau for the AML conference, we will be meeting with Roger Healy and Mike Lukshin with ADOT&PF to further discuss a possible transfer of ownership to the Borough.